
Charminster Parish Council meeting Tuesday 1st December 2015
at Charlton Down Village Hall at 7.30pm

Minutes
Present: Mark Simons (MS) Chair, Carol Matthews (CM) Vice Chair, Peter White (PW), Iain Young (IY), Sarah Hopcraft (SH), Keith Beeson (KB), Tim Yarker (TY), Richard East (RE), Tom Beauchamp (TB)

Also present: Zoe Huckle Clerk and 1 member of the public.

2015/165
Declarations of Interest – to record declarations of interest in any item on the agenda.


SH declared her interest regarding item 2015/175.

2015/166
To consider grant of dispensations


None received.

2015/167
To receive apologies for absence


Apologies were received and accepted for Liz Godolphin, Sandie Woodrow, Kenneth Addison, Cllr Fred Horsington and Cllr Jill Haynes.

2015/168
To approve the minutes of the meeting held on 3rd November 2015

CM proposed accepting the minutes of the last meeting as an accurate record. TY seconded and all voted in favour bar two abstentions due to previous absence.

2015/169
Matters arising from the above minutes

Works to the raised pavement were almost complete. Andrew Martin, DCC Dorset Highways, had been asked to give the PC a quote for the restoration work that would be needed. Once the quote had been obtained MS suggested bidding for a Heritage Lottery grant to fund the work. KB proposed, TB seconded and all voted in favour.
CM proposed spending up to £100 on other materials that would be needed to complete the work, TB seconded and all voted in favour.

The Clerk would contact the owner of the property on the road opposite The Sun Inn to request that he cut back his hedges. A complaint had been received by a resident.








ACTION: Clerk to write to the owner

IY was still in the process of completing the map of hedge ownership. MS would supply IY with a suitable map.








ACTION: MS to supply map

MS would contact Neil Bailey and ask him to cut back his hedges along the A37.







ACTION: MS to contact Neil Bailey

CM reported that she had attended the meeting regarding the speed limit through Forston. DCC had confirmed that they would not be reducing the speed limit however they would produce a list of useful measures to present to the PC.

An update had not been received from Oliver Letwin’s Office regarding the cycleway from Charlton Down to Charminster. The Clerk would write to Mr Letwin and ask for a progress report.








ACTION: Clerk to write to Mr Letwin

2015/170
Public Discussion Period
MS suspended the meeting at 7.45pm for public discussion. The gentleman in attendance commended the PC for its work on the raised pavement and asked if it would be possible to contact the Highways Authority to request that the hedges on the opposite side of the road be cut back to allow light onto the path. The Clerk would contact the Highways Authority.









ACTION: Clerk to contact Highways



The meeting resumed at 7.48pm.

2015/171
District Councillors’ Report


District Councillor Tim Yarker updated the PC,
The Charminster Farm reserved matters planning application had been submitted and would be considered in detail over the coming weeks.

The future structure of local government was still progressing with several options on the table. Business cases would emerge in the spring.
The budget for West Dorset was in good health however TY warned that there would be the possibility of large cuts in the coming year.

2015/172
County Councillor’s Report



The County Councillor was not in attendance.

2015/173
‘Working Together’ Report – to consider the recommendations and suggest any actions to improve joint working

There was some discussion on the report and the lack of support that PC’s receive from the local authority. It was felt that there was a lack of partnership and the DAPTC may be a barrier between the local authority and Parish Councils and not the link it had intended to be. MS would ask DCC to facilitate a meeting in the New Year to discuss the options for closer working. In the meantime, MS would prepare a response echoing the thoughts of CPC. SP proposed, CM seconded and all voted in favour.

2015/174
On-the-spot fines for dog fouling offences

There was a brief discussion regarding the use of on-the-spot fines however it was agreed that it would be impractical and difficult to manage. TB proposed, RE seconded and all voted against the use of on-the-spot fines.

2015/175
Planning Matters – to consider the planning applications below and any others received before the meeting

WD/D/15/002549 – 15 Vicarage Lane, Charminster – To erect a two storey extension

PW had visited the property and informed the PC that the work appeared to almost be complete. RE proposed lodging no objection subject to the neighbouring property’s being happy. PW seconded and 6 members voted for the proposal with 1 against and 2 abstentions. The SW planning committee would contact the neighbours of the property and report back. 








ACTION: SW Planning committee to report to PC
2015/176
Finance
a) Financial Statement 
b) Payments made since the last meeting
It was agreed that the RFO would be invited to attend the meeting quarterly to explain the financial statements.

CM proposed accepting the financial statement and payments made. TB seconded and all voted in favour.

2015/177
Recommendations from North Ward Amenities Advisory Committee



The Councillors had received the recommendations of the NWAAC with the agenda.



MS would request help from residents to do the planters in the Pilot.


CM and ZH would look into pricing up the recommended gateway for Herrison Road.










ACTION:  CM and ZH to find prices

IY proposed spending up to £200 to get someone to teach pruning in the Orchard at Charlton Down. SH seconded and all voted in favour.

The Clerk had been unable to locate the owners of the pub site at Charlton Down. TY suggested contacting the Land Registry.

2015/178
Charlton Down
a) Moss on tennis courts
The work on the tennis court posts had been completed. CM proposed treating the moss on the courts on an annual basis, with the current cost being £120. This would be carried out by a professional contractor. SH seconded and all voted in favour.

2015/179
Charminster
a) Charminster Farm (SW meeting to be arranged)
When the plans are available a public consultation meeting will be held. TY will let the PC know when the plans become available.








ACTION: TY to inform PC

2015/180
Matters of Information and Interest and items for next agenda



Traffic noise from the A37 would be an agenda item for the next meeting.

SP was able to confirm that the footbridge in Charminster (Alley Bridge) would be closed on 6th December.




CM would contact Sarah Pilcher regarding an update on parking outside of the School.




Parish defibrillators would be on the agenda for the next meeting.

        2015/181  
Date of next meeting – 2nd February 2016 at Charminster Village Hall



The meeting closed at 8.55pm.

